HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting
July 10, 2018 @ 6:15 pm
Kenosha County Administration Building

Committee Members Present:	Bill Grady, Dayvin Hallmon, Gabe Nudo, Andy Berg and Zach Rodriguez.

Committee Members Excused:  	Michael Goebel, David Celebre

Youth in Governance Present:  	Chance Ciskowski, Isabella Ricker

Staff Present:  				John Jansen, Nancy Morey and Paul Moeller

1. Call to Order/Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Chairman Grady.  Roll call was taken and everyone was present with the exception of Mike Goebel and David Celebre.

2. Citizen’s Comments 
N/A

3. Chairman’s / Supervisor’s Comments
N/A

4. Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve the minutes of June 5, 2018, was made by Andy Berg, seconded by Zach Rodriguez. Youth in Governance (YIG) were also asked for their approval and it was given. All in favor.  MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

5. Resolution to Approve the Appointment of Paul Moeller to the Kenosha County Workforce Development  Board
Motion to approve the resolution for the appointment of Paul Moeller to the Kenosha County Workforce Development Board. Motion was made to approve by Gabe Nudo, seconded by Andy Berg.  MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.    

6. Presentation: Transforming Primary Prevention Systems to Build Family Protective Factors by Nancy Morey

Nancy Morey spoke about the training grant DCFS has received entitled “Transforming Primary Prevention Systems to Build Family Protective Factors”. It was received from the Medical College of Wisconsin and is not state based. They are working in collaboration with the Child Abuse and Neglect Prevention Board and they sought this funding with their assistance. This grant changes the policies and practices in Kenosha County so that we can imbed our protective factors framework into the prevention programing within the county. The grant is $79,000 for the first year and $84,741 for next year. 
7. Committee Members Comments
N/A

8. Any Other Business as Authorized by Law
[bookmark: _GoBack]Andy Berg commented that he was interested to know how many people in our county are not going to methadone clinics due to lack of transportation to other counties such as Racine and Lake county, which do have these types of clinics?  He inquired if Kenosha could also get a methadone clinic so residents do not have to travel to other counties for treatment. Director John Jansen commented that this is a private, highly regulated business and not a county business and, as such, is handled differently. He also stated that medical transport is available for folks who have medical assistance to, and from, the other counties that have the methadone clinics. Andy wanted to know if we could get more information out to folks regarding possible medical transport to methadone clinics in other counties since Kenosha does not have one? Chairman Grady asked Director John Jansen to get more information on this topic within the next 1-2 meetings so the board could have a more complete picture of how this system works in conjunction with the counties. 

9. Adjournment
It was moved to adjourn by Dayvin Hallmon, seconded by Andy Berg. All in favor. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. Meeting was adjourned at 6:38 pm.



Respectfully submitted,

Diana Claudio
Senior Administrative Assistant
Office of the Director


(A recording of the meeting minutes is available online)
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